
MVLP LUNCHEON MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 11, 2024


The meeting was called to order at 11:30 by President Jean Kraus.  She 
welcomed all in attendance and thanked Mary Ann Cram and Margie 
Nicolson for providing the candy today.  She announced that Mary Ann 
and Margie will be bringing candy to all of our luncheons this year.  What 
great “Candy Ladies”!  She also thanked JoAnn Wilbour for providing the 
beautiful piano music as we found our seats and visited.  


Jean called Lori Hill to the podium to talk about the upcoming Mountain 
View Collegiate Women’s Golf Tournament taking place from March 13 to 
the 17th.  Lori stated that the golfers will be staying at homes in 
Saddlebrooke and although she has rooms/beds for everyone, she would 
like some alternates and asked if Putters are willing to help to see her.  


Jean made the following announcement regarding the Quail Creek event 
coming up on April 15th.  The cost will be $30 and the luncheon will be 
held a HOA #1 in the Agave Dining Room.  The menu is Roast Pork, but if 
a Putter has a dietary restriction an alternate of Stuffed Mushroom will be 
available.  Dessert is Creme Brule and there will be a no-host bar with a 
special drink for $6.50.  She reminded all that HOA #1 does not take cash 
at the bar, so a member card or credit card will be needed.  Deadline for 
sign-up is Monday April 1, 2024 by 2:00 with your check in the Black Box.  
Be sure to indicate on your check if there is a dietary issue.  There is a limit 
of 54 putters from each group and if more sign up a lottery will be held.  


As there were no questions or corrections in regards to the minutes 
previously posted on the website, a motion was made by Ginnie Schoepf 
and second by Mary Ann Cram to approve the minutes of the February 12, 
2024 Luncheon Meeting.  The motion carried.


Treasurer Marilyn Ginther gave the report for the month of February.  
Beginning working balance was $1,840.84.  Ending working balance was 
$2,959.75.  She explained how the dues monies were allocated to the 
different funds including Holiday Luncheon, Prizes and Winnings/Green 
Fees.  


Jean then thanked the wonderful servers who always take such good care 
of us.  We do appreciate all that they do.        




March Birthdays were announced as follows:	  

Those in attendance were asked to stand and Happy Birthday was sung.  
The Birthday Gift Card went to Phyllis Neumann.  


Committee Cards for the month of February were announced and passed 
out to those present.


Kathy Conrad – Chip Starter 
Paula Fulton – Chip Starter 
Carolyn Johnson – Course Set-up 
Sandy Bulakowski -  Course Set-up 
Kay Tomaszek – Course Set-up 
Jan Holland – Course Takedown 
Gloria Olson – Course Takedown 

Winners cards for the month of February were passed out to the following 
Putters: 
	 5 Holes-in-One:  Paula Fulton 
	 4 Holes-in-One:  Ro Conti, Pat Reding, Maria Miller 
	 Money Holes:   Christine Schmitz, Jan Arruda, Ro Conti, Carla 	 	 	
	 DeWolf, Karen Stott, Roberta Wisniewski, Gloria Olson, Ginger 		 	
	 Cannon, Marilyn Ginther 

Phyllis Neumann 3/1

Kris Rudin 3/6

Jo Evans 3/11

Judy Stewart 3/11

Laura Sensabaugh 3/13

Susan Babbitt 3/14

Raye Cobb 3/15

Linda Jordan 3/22

Charla Blacker 3/29

Marilee Jones 3/30



Lunch was then served.  During dessert Marilyn Ginther presented the 
Theme of the Day…..a celebration of Johnny Appleseed and all things 
apple.  She gave a brief history of Johnny Appleseed, read some fun apple 
quotes and called attention to the apple colored napkins, special apple 
cocktail and the apple pie being served for dessert.  In front there was a 
beautiful apple orchard mural and 8 apples on display.  Marilyn announced 
there would be a contest to see how many varieties of apples could be 
identified with the winner taking home a basket full of apple goodies.  5 
Putters names were drawn to participate in the contest:  Patty Stark, Anne 
Everett, Pat Storey, Carolyn Johnson and Ann Cristofani.  Patty and Anne 
E. tied for first place with 6 correct answers and Patty’s name was drawn to 
receive the prize basket.  Another fun contest with matching decorations 
presented by Marilyn.   

Jean resumed the meeting with the announcement of the monthly winners 
for February. 
	 Roadrunner Award - Low Gross - Suzy Strauss at 36.5 
	 Lou Ann Garvin Tiger Award - Low Net - Tied:  JoAnn Wilbour & Jan 	 	
	 	 Arruda at 29.0 
	 Hole-in-Wonder Award - Tied:  Maria Miller, Paula Fulton & Ro Conti 	 	
	 	 with 7 

New members of the 39er Club were announced as follows with those 
present receiving their stickers:  Dayle Rupp 39 on 2-5-24, Jan Holland 39 
on 2-5-24, Pat Reding 38 on 2-5-24 & Sam Donatell 38 on 2-12-24.   

The monthly Free Lunch drawing was held and Patty Stark was the lucky 
winner.  Jean reminded everyone if they win a Free Lunch the green slip 
they were given needs to be put in the Black Box by the monthly deadline 
for luncheon signups.   

Names were drawn and door prizes of $10 gift cards were given out to the 
following:  Joan Brookkhart, Phyllis Meierhenry and Betty Magee.   
	  
The 50/50 raffle was held and Danielle Schamp was the lucky winner of 
$98.50. 

Jean announced there were sign-up sheets on the front table for two 
special events coming up.  The Course Set-up Clinic put on by Lorna 
Kitchen will be held on March 27th at 2:30.  The Demystifying MVLP 



information sessions will be scheduled in the near future.  Both events were  
mentioned in recent NewsBlasts.   

As there was no additional business, Jean asked for a motion to adjourn 
the meeting.  Kim Halper made the motion to adjourn and Sandy Strack 
seconded it.  Motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 12:50. 

Ann Cristofani 
Secretary


